
Dr. Hudson Hoagland 
The Worcester Foundation 

for Experimental Biology 
Shrewesbury, Massachusetts 

Dear Dr. Hoagland: 

Washington, D. c. 
Marc;h 3, 1962 

Tbe attached letter is meant for you and those others 
whose na.tnes are listed in the memo, "The Next Step". I should 
be Very srateful tO you fOr reading the: attadled letter and the 
enclosures, and for advising me as soon as possible whether you 
are willing to serve as an Associate. 

I hope very mueh that you are aot goin~ to disqualify 
yourself from serving Ot'l the Board of Directe>rs of. the Council. 

Enclosures 

Leo Sid.lard 

Hotel Dupont Pla~a 
Washihgton 6 • D. C. 
Telephone: HUdson 3·6000 

P. S'. 1 am enelostag the reVised and final "f'erston of IllY. speech. 
which will be printed in the April issue of the Bulletin of 
the Atomic Sctentt•ts. 

J.,S 



Personal 
February 25, 1963 

Dr. Hudson Hoagland 
c/o American Academy of Arts and Sciences 
280 Newton Street 
Brookline Station 
Boston 46, Massachusetts 

Dear Dr. Hoagland: 

I underotand from Feld that someone discussed with you a matter 

which I was trying to keep confidential as far as possible. 1 kept 

John Ed,all informed but postponed informing the other members of my 

committee in order to minimize the possibility of a leak. The en-

closed confidential memorandum will give you most of the story. I 

should perhaps add that in this matter I am dealing with the White 

House through Carl Kaysen, deputy to McGeorge Bundy and that I 

have the green light from the White House for the re~iting of 

the American participants at this time. 

All this for your personal information only. 

With kind regards, 

Sincerely yours, 

Leo Szilard 



T H E WORCESTER FOUNDATION F 0 R EXPERIMENTAL 

October 25, 19 62 

Dr. Leo Szilard 
Hotel Dupont Plaza, Suite 738 
Dupont Circle and New Hampshire Avenue, N. W. 
Washington 6, D. C. 

Dear Leo: 

HH:G 
Encl. 

The enclosures are self-explanatory. 

With all best wishes, 

Sincerely yours, 

r1./=-A~d4-c/--__ 
Hudson Hoagland 

HUDSON HOAGLAND, Ph. D., Sc. D. GREGORY PINCUS, Sc. D. RALPH I. DORFMAN, Ph. D. 
Executive Director Research Director Director of laboratories 

BIOLOGY 

BRUCE CRAWFORD 
Business Mana ger 



Ma-rch 4, 1963 

Dr. Hudson Hoagland 
American Academy of Arts and Sciences 
280 Newton Street 
Brookline Statton 
Boston 46, Mas achusetts 

Dear Dr. Hoagland: 

Many thallks for your letter of February 28th. 1 don't 
know on what stationery my letter to Xhrushehev was written 
since the carbon of the letter dou not: lncH.cate the ataUonery 
of the original; however. thel'e ia a reference in my letter to 
Bhruahchev to the Academy which reads as follows: 

"The invitation to the American participants would be 
issued by me either personally or in my capacity as the Chairman 
of a coami.ttee of the ltmerican Academy of An:s and Sciences. Boston • 
a non-governmental instituti<m which has been lately ponsorlng 
the Pugwash meetings." #1 _ / 1 

/;;rt/./ U./Lp£ __/ 

Las,t September 1 asked Mr. Ben aSh whether 1 free to 
uae Academy stationery ln exploring the poaslbUity of what project. 
if any~ might be worth setting up under the subccasittee of which 
I am the Chairman and I understood from hiJB that it would be proper 
to use Academy .cationezy for the purposes of such an exploration. 
At the present time, I am ualng this statione-ry b exploring who might 
be available a-s a participant in the project which is deacd.bed ln my 
correspondence with Khrushchev. As 1 mentioned to you before, I have 
the green light for trying at this time to find participants, from 
the White House where I am dealing with Carl Kaysen, deputy to McGeorge 
&mdy. 

Please feel ft:ee to .sead copies of your letter of February 2&th and, 
if you wiah, also my response to John Bdaall and Bernard Feld. I would 
appreciate, however, if you did not coaaunicate with any member of the 
Academy who S.a not on my comad.ttee and who can only have leaned about . 
this proje« through aa indlseretion. I am trying to keep my correspondence 
with Khrushchev confidential and the knowledge of it limited to those who 
need to know about it because they are in scae way invol ed. 

Enclosed you will find an exchange of letters with Panofsky for your 
lnformatic:m. 

•••••••••••o•• 
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About ten days ago. I sent word to Paul Dloty through Feld 
asking him to contact me when he f.s in WashingtOD so that we may 
discuss the relationship of the Brennan project with such projects 
as might be undertaken by my subcammittee. 1 had a report from 
Feld that he delivered this message but 1 have not heal'ddfrom -Doty 
as yet. 

With beat wishes, 

Sl.acerely yours .. 

Leo Szilard 



~ 
American Academy of Arts and Sciences 

Dr. Leo Szilard 
Hotel Dupont Plaza 

280 Newton Street 

Brookline Station, Boston 46, Massachusetts 

Telephone: JAmaica 4-0303 

February 28, 1963 

Dupont Circle and New Hampshire Avenue, N. W. 
Washington 6, D. C. 

Dear Dr. Szilard: 

Thanks for your letter of February 25th together with the con­
fidential memorandum. About two weeks ago I received a telephone call 
from a member of the American Academy, who is active in an advisory 
capacity in Washington, saying that he was alarmed to have le~rned of 
correspondence which you had conducted with Khrushchev, the gist of 
which indicated dissention in our government between what I might refer 
to as the "good guys" and the "bad guys" regarding disarmament and cold 
war issues. He had not seen the correspondence but had been told about 
it. What disturbed him was that this personal correspondence had been 
conducted, he said, on Academy stationery. This implied that it represented 
a sanctioned Academy position. As chairman of an Academy sub-committee 
you, of course, have available our letterheads for use in connection with 
the business of your committee. I accordingly asked Bernard Feld, as 
president of your organization, "Council for a Livable World, " about the 
status of this matter which I presumed he would be informed about. Feld 
told me that as far as he knew the correspondence with Khrushchev had not 
been conducted on Academy stationery and that approval had been received 
by you from White House sources following the Khrushchev correspondence 
to proceed to carry out the plan that you had outlined to Mr. Khrushchev. 
I also spoke to John Edsall, as chairman of the Academy Overseeing Com­
mittee on Public Responsibility of Scientists, and he said that you had 
sent him a copy of the correspondence with Khrushchev. He had not been 
concerned about it from the point of view of the Academy since there was 
no indication that our letterhead had been used. Of course with the approval 
of your plan by your committee and with the blessing of McGeorge Bundy's 
office, the use of Academy letterheads if you'l: care to do so, in relation to 
enlisting the cooperation of American scientists, seems to me to be entirely 
appropriate. 
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On reading over the material you sent me, I think your 
points have been well made, and I can only hope that something of 
value may emerge from it. 

As you may know, the Ford Foundation has finally come 
through with a grant to the Academy of some $300, 000 to activate the 
plan proposed two years ago by Don Brennan. This calls for a con­
tinuous confrontation of an informal1unofficial nature between four or 
five Russian and four or five American scientists for a period of a year. 
Half their time would be spent in this country and half the time in Russia. 
It has been arranged that Paul Doty will be chairman of this enterprise 
and the Russians have put up a comparable fund for their share of the 
activities. This plan has received the blessing of the Arms Control and 
Disarmament Agency and of other government people. I mention this 
since it is much the same as your proposal discussed in the Khrushchev 
correspondence. You and Paul Doty should get together and consider 
this, since the Academy is involved in sponsoring both enterprises. 

With all best wishes, 

Sinc~rely yours, ( 

acL~~, {-i l\+-<-J 
Hudson Hoagland 

HH:g 

p. S. Do you have any objection to my sending a copy of this letter 
to the Academy member who raised the question initially, and 
also copies to Feld and Edsall? 



American Academy of Arts and Sciences 

Dr. Leo Szilard 
Hotel Dupont Plaza 

280 Newton Street 

Brookline Station, Boston 46, Massachusetts 

Telephone: 52 2 -2400 

March 11, 19 63 

Dupont Circle and New Hampshire Avenue, N. W. 
Washington 6, D. C. 

Dear Dr. Szilard: 

Thanks for your letter of March 4th. Your correspondence 
with Khrushchev has not been kept confidential which is clear from 
the nature of the telephone call which I received from a member of 
the Academy associated with the President's Science Advisory Committee. 
I described this to you in my last letter. 

I feel that it would be well for me to explain to this man, who is 
very much concerned, something about the situation, especially the 
point that you make about having Carl Kaysen clear your plans for 
conversations with Russian scientists. If the Academy is to sponsor 
such a plan, it will have to be presented to the Council, and to do so 
would necessitate mentioning the correspondence with Khrushchev and 
also some of the reactions which have come about. I would think that 
Bernard Feld could do this satisfactorily since he is close to your organ­
ization. I would suggest your talking this over with Bernie to see what 
may be the best procedure. I am sending copies of our correspondence 
to Feld and to Edsall as you suggest. 

With all best wishes, 

Sincer1el~ yours, -~ / 

~ A'~--z-e--0/~ c~ 
Hudson Hoagland 

HH:g 



Hotel letterhead 

1 
:Bernard Feld 

Mal~eh 1 • 196 



Hotel stationery 

April 12, 1963 

President Hudson Hoagland 
American Academy of Arts & Sciences 
280 Newton Street 
Brookline 46, Massachusetts 

Dear Dr. Hoagland: 

emy of which I am the chairman. 

ous projects which might be 

s ccaaittee, but I have reached no 

to recommend that actually some of these 

projects be set up under the committee. 

It is my recommendation that the COIIIDittee be continued 

unchanged in composition for another year. 

Sincerely yours, 

Leo Szilard 



AMERICAN ACADEMY OF ARTS AND SCIENCES 

280 NEWTON STREET • BROOKLINE STATION • BOSTON 46. MASSACHUSETTS • JAMAICA 2-2400 

Professor Roger Fisher 
I-i rv: rd Law School 
Cam ridg 38, Mass chusetts 

Dear Roger: 

May 13, 1963 

I m indeed happy at your election as a Fellow of the 
American Academy of Arts and Sciences . I am sure that you 111 enjoy 
the as ociations as I have over the years. 

This note is primarily to ask you to serve on the Committee of 
Informal International Conversations among Scientists, chaired by Leo 
Szilard. Its purpose is to promote conversations between Russian, 
American and Europe n scientists after th manner of the Pugw sh con-
ferences, but on a continuing basis vi the Council for AbOlishing War, of which 
Bernard Feld is president. As you probably know, this is Leo ' s '1 2% 
movement, u nd funds collected from this will be made v Hable through 
the Academy Committee for the activities. Other members of the Academy 
committee ar H rrison own, Charles Coryell, ernard Feld, Richard 
Leghorn, atthew Meselson and Alexander Rich. Both Leo and Bernie would 
be deltghted to have you on the committee, and I believe they have already 
spoken to you about the matter. Please let me know that you will serve. 

1 am pleased with the progress toward publication of last summer's 
papers a reported to me by Geno Ballott1. V/ith suitable pruning this should 
make a good volume. 

With all best wishes, 

HH:g 

cc: Dr. Bernard Feld 
Dr. Leo Szilard./ 
Mr. Ralph W . Bur hoe 

Sincerely yours, 

Hudson Hoagland 
President 
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T H E WORCESTER FOUNDATION 

Mrs. Lenore Marshall 
Dorset Hotel 
New York, New York 

Dear Mrs. Marshall: 

F 0 R EXPERIMENTAL 

October 25, 19 62 

The enclosed note from the executive officer of the 

American Academy to me is in response to my request that he 

discuss with Dr. Feld and Dr. Edsall the question of bringing 

Sir Bernard Lovell here at this time. I am also sending a copy 

of t his memorandum to Leo Szilard. 

HH:G 
Encl. 

D, <; D. 

With all best wishes, 

RfGORY P NC 
'<~se<ltrh Dfre t .... r 

Sincerely yours, 

Hudson Hoagland 

D RALP'1 I DO:<FM A , P D. 
Dlfe-<r t of loborctone-

BIOLOGY 

RUCE CRAW FORO 
B<a • Manager 



TH E \\. IIITE l-10 l . SE 

WAS I I I:\" GTO:\" 

June 15, 1963 

Dear Mr. Hoagland: 

Thank you for your letter of 12 June describing the 
disarmament discussions with Soviet citizens which the 
Academy is sponsoring. I am pleased to hear that un­
official organizations are thinking about the problems 
of disarmament and discussing them with citizens of 
other countries who are also concerned. You know, I 
am sure, my own deep concern with disarmament and 
the efforts of my administration to make concrete 
progress in disarmament in any practicable way. 

Activities such as yours can assist us in this task; 
I hope that they may also have corresponding benefits 
in the Soviet Union as well. 

I wish your efforts success, and I know that those in 
the Government conce rned with these vital problems look 
forw~rd with interest to hearing about the ideas your 
discussions may develop. 

Sincerely, 

Mr. Hudson Hoagland 
President 
American Academy of Arts 
280 Newton Street 
Boston 46, Massachusetts 

!ILL~ 
and Sciences 



American Academy of Arts and Sciences 

The President 
The ~1hi te House 
Vlashington, D.C. 

Dear ~r. President: 

280 Newton Street 

Brookline Station, Boston 46, Massachusetts 

Telephone: JAmaica 2-2400 

June 12, 1963 

As I believe you may kno\v, the ~erican Academy of Arts 
and Sciences, of which you are a Fellow, has been sponsoring 
the participation of Americans in recent Conferences on Science 
and World Affairs (C03WA -- earlier known as the Pugwash con­
ferences) at which disarmament questions have frequently been 
discussed. \Ve are also sponsoring the .American side of a 
long range study of disarmament problems with Soviet scien­
tists for which the Ford Foundation has recently granted us 
support. I would like to call to your attention a further 
joint meeting of Soviet and U.S. citizens on disarmament which 
the Academy proposes to sponsor at the earliest practicable 
date. 

At this conference, growing out of an i~ea of Dr. Leo 
.Szilard's known as the Angels Project, a srr:all group of Soviet 
and U.S. citizens vrho have knowledge in the disarmament area: 
will seek to identify the most promising areas for a first 
stage disarmament agreement. A copy of the proposed instruc­
tions to the American participants is enclosed. 

I \vould like to assure you t .hat the Academy's interest 
in disarmament reflects no lack of appreciation of the serious­
r:.c. ~s vri th vrhich the government is devoti.r1g its energy to the 
problem but rather reflects our belief that unofficial and 
informal discussions among persons who are free from any 
negotiating responsibility can play a useful role in exploring 
and developing ideas as to what might be done. 

Sincerely yours, 

~~ 
Hudson Hoagland 
President 
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